
Friday, 28 October 2022

What’s new in Trafalgar class

We have been doing lots of crafts activities with Whaea Ashleigh 
and experimenting with different materials to make creations of our 
own design. Exciting times are ahead with the warm weather 
coming we are now able to use the water trough enabling us to 
play with different measuring equipment in water. 


 


 


Community Notices


PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL’S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NOT 
CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.



Tēnā koutou katoa,

Welcome to Term 4.

We have had a whirlwind start to the term already with two short weeks to ease us in.

Thank you for your support in enabling our whole staff to attend the Iwi Education Symposium 
held at the Trafalgar Centre on Friday.

This day was for the Top of the South Iwi, Te Kahui Mātauranga o Te Tauihu o te waka a Māui, to 
present their education framework. 

This was great learning and we came away with a lot to consider and plan for in our own 
school curriculum and the delivery of learning in 2023. 


We welcomed two international families from Germany and Switzerland to our school whanau 
last week and it is so good once again to have our global friends being able to learn and live 
with us at our school. We also welcomed Jessica Helke from Germany as a teaching intern for 
Nile Rua class.

Jessica will be with us for Term 4 and Term 1 next year. We love having this connection to the 
world now the borders are open and we can share in many experiences together.


Our school is involved in the 'Rongohia te Hau’ cultural survey and this tool gives us a clear 
indication of how our Māori and non Māori children are achieving success at our school.

As part of this tool, whanau, parents and caregivers are asked to complete a set of online 
questions relating to your experiences at our school. This survey is confidential and you are 
encouraged to click on the link and answer the questions. Your responses will inform our 
strategic planning for 2023 and beyond and helps us understand what we need to do to 
improve on our curriculum, cultural and social learning. The survey closes Wednesday 9th 
November.

Here is the link for the online tool.

Whanau Survey

https://waikato.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bI3BTL8BD2MhJNI 


Attached is the last Principal’s Challenge for the year.

Last Thursday, the five Term 3 winners and myself went out to lunch together. I always enjoy this 
unique moment with the award winners as we talk about the things they enjoy most about 
school but more importantly about themselves, the meaning of winning the award and being 
out for this special lunch. It is significant for them and they have strived hard to achieve it.  We 
had a happy lunchtime together.


  
Have the best next two weeks.


Ngā mihi nui,

Sonya


Things to Remember 

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.15am in the hall.


School phone/absence line: 03 548 7970 / text mobile 027 548 7970  


Term 4 2022 Dates:

Tuesday, 1 November 2022 @ 5.30pm		 - BOT Review Meeting

Tuesday, 8 November 2022 @ 5.30pm -	 - BOT Meeting   

Tuesday, 22 November 2022	 	 - APS Athletics Day

Monday, 28 Nov - Thursday, 1 Dec 2022	 - Senior Camp @ Marahau

Tuesday, 29 November 2022	 	 - Interschool Athletics

Tuesday, 6 December 2022 @ 5.30pm	 - BOT Meeting

Monday, 12 December 2022 @11.00-12.30pm	 - End of Year Final Assembly

Tuesday, 13 December 2022 @5.00pm	 - Year 6 Leavers Dinner	 

Thursday, 15 Dec 2022 @12.30pm	 	 - Last day of school for 2022		 


Principal’s Pen

Term 4 preparation for Athletics and Final Assembly 

All classes have been enthusiastically practicing and preparing 

for both the end of year final assembly (Monday, 12 December 

2022) and our Athletics Day (Tuesday, 22 November 2022). 

Please keep these dates free on your calendar if you can 

because we’d love for you to attend.

https://waikato.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bI3BTL8BD2MhJNI


Even APS staff are getting involved in community 
sports. APS Dribblers played their first game of 

netball at Stoke last week and it was no surprise 
they worked well together as a team. 


PB4L FOCUS Weeks 1 & 2


Managing Self


 


Nile Camp

Gentle reminder to all Nile whānau who are yet to return camp 

forms and payment, please do so as soon as possible. 


Our senior camp is fast approaching. 


Many thanks. 


‘Schoolstream’ App for APS Whanau

Parents/Caregivers should have been sent an invite to join our new 

schoolstream app. It is recommended you download the mobile app which 
will enable our whanau to:-


view all notices / newsletters / communications

record trip permissions


report an absence

update records

order uniforms   


Please advise Deborah at the office if you have not yet received an invite by 
text or email. 

Term 3 Principal’s Challenge Award Winners

‘Ka Taea- Possibilities’.  


Last Thursday Term 3 Principal Challenge award winners went out to 
lunch with Mrs Hockley. They enjoyed this special moment and showed 
that they are worthy recipients of the prize for  ‘Ka Taea- Possibilities’.  


Ka pai o te mahi tamariki.


Little Gardens in Trafalgar

The tamariki in Trafalgar 
h a v e b e e n b u s y 
germinating, tending to 
and planting out the little 
garden seedlings into our 
school garden with the 
help of Nicole and Sarah. 
This is a very productive 
learning experience for the 
tamariki to plant and eat 
the kai.




BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS

Term 3, Week 8


Trafalgar Room

Linkin Roe: For being a great friend and always willing to help out in the 
classroom.

Scarlett Berkett: For her excellent ideas during group Maths sessions.

He whetū koe!

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Jaxx Scott-King: For managing himself in the classroom and playground.

Kara Calder: For managing herself at all times and always doing the right thing.


St. Vincent Rua Room

Phoenix McMahon: For completing learning tasks with greater independence. 

Zoe Murphy: For sharing ideas about new vocabulary during reading time. 


Nile Tahi Room

Marshall Mcleod: For always being willing to share and contribute his ideas.

Peyton Knudsen: For writing an outstanding recount about her holiday.


Nile Rua Room

Nikora Scott-Dysart: For being a kind and considerate classmate especially with 
new students to Nile Rua.

Awhitia Crawford: For Immersing yourself back into your mahi and showing great 
self management skills during inquiry.

Fair Play:

Ember van Boxel: For being a kind and caring friend to others. 


Leading Light:

Isabelle Cloud: For being a great self manager in the classroom and in the 
playground.


BE YOU. BE GREAT! AWARDS

Term 3, Week 9


Trafalgar Room

Maylar Clarke: For being engaged during mat time and showing resilience 
during learning tasks. 

Tadhg Trayes - Hobbs: For his excellent ideas during group Maths sessions

He whetū koe!

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Mila Hausammann: For managing herself well in class every day!

Jason Qu: For being an amazing self managing learner.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Kaiden Simpson: For having a positive attitude towards learning in the 
classroom. 

Alyssa-May Maddock: For working collaboratively with others on learning tasks. 


Nile Tahi Room

Milliana Browne: For her outstanding progress in reading. What a star!

Zander Brown: For his awesome research skills. He is learning lots about Ireland. 
Kapai!

Nile Rua Room

Mika Osman: For persevering in her reading group. Not giving up when there’s 
challenging vocab. Ka pai tō pānui!

Melika Cooper: For always having the best attitude towards his mahi and 
showing respect towards all kaiako and akonga in Nile Rua.

Fair Play:

Eddie Dempsey: For being a kind friend and asking others from the buddy base 
to play (including Celia). 


Leading Light:

Ray Roach: For managing himself and respecting the environment during break 
times. 



